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December 30, 2021 
 

Via Email and Submittal to Recalls Portal 
Ms. Kristin Lepper 
Recall Management Team 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 
 

Re:  Missing CY2021 Recall Information  
 
Dear Ms. Lepper: 

 
PACCAR received NHTSA’s notice regarding missing information in recall 21V-391.  

The notice requests a written explanation for owner notification letters that 
appeared to have been issued late, past the 60th day after the 573 report was filed.  
This recall is an engine recall that Cummins is managing under equipment recall 

number 21E-032.  Cummins timely mailed the customer notification letters and 
uploaded them under its recall 21E-032. We requested copies and uploaded a 

duplicate letter under our recall 21V-391. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
s/Pamela S. Tonglao 

 
Pamela S. Tonglao  
Assistant General Counsel – Litigation 
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